) 61-615-4630
Sunrise Power Company, LLC Box 81617, Bakersfield, CA 93380-1617 o 6

Kelly S. Lucas, Executive Director

May 22, 2013
SU-3459

Mr. Chris Hoidal

Director, Western Region

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration
12300 W. Dakota Avenue, Suite 110

Lakewood, CO 80228

RE:  CPF 5-2013-0005W
Warning Letter — Sunrise Power Company, LLC

Dear Mr. Hoidal:

In response to your letter dated April 26, 2013, Sunrise Power Company (SPC) respectfully submits the
following responses and O&M manual attachments for the probable violation:

Item 1: §192.616 Public Awareness.
(d) The operator’s program must specifically include provisions to educate the public,
appropriate government organizations, and persons engaged in excavation related activities on:
(1) Use of a one-call notification system prior to excavation and other damage prevention
activities;
(2) Possible hazards associated with unintended releases from a gas pipeline facility;
(3) Physical indications that such a release may have occurred,
(4) Steps that should be taken for public safety in the event of a gas pipeline release;
(5) Procedures for reporting such an event.

“Edison Mission Operation and Maintenance did not identify any possible excavators in its
Public Awareness program as required by API RP 1162 Sections 2 and 3.”

Sunrise’s Response: See attached O&M Manual (July 9, 2012, Revision #6) Section 2.15 — Pubic
Education; V. C. 5d. “Excavators.” It contains an updated and complete list of SPC’s excavators.

After reviewing the attachments, if you have any questions, please contact me at (661) 615-4684.

Sincerely,

Kelly Lugas
Executive Ddirector
Sunrise Power Company, LLC

Attachments
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